令和6年度

貞静学園中学校

入学試験問題(英語)

試験開始の合図があるまで、この問題用紙を開かず、下記の注意事項をよく読むこと。

ちゅう い じ こう 注 意 事 項

- 1. 問題用紙は17ページです。解答用紙は別紙(1枚)になっています。
- 2. 試験開始の合図で、問題用紙と解答用紙に、受験番号・氏名を正しく記入すること。
- 3. 試験開始後、「問題用紙のページ数と解答用紙」を確認し、足りない場合は静かに手を挙げ、試験監督者に申し出ること。
- 4. 解答には、必ず鉛筆、またはシャープペンシルを使用し、解答用紙の記入箇所をまちがえないように答えを記入すること。
- 5. 必要があれば、ラインマーカーまたはボールペンを使用してもよい。
- 6. 試験終了の合図で、試験監督者の指示に従って解答用紙と問題用紙を提出すること。

リスニング問題

- 1 対話と質問を聞き、その答えとして最もふさわしいものを選び、番号で答えなさい。英文は2度繰り返されます。
- (1) 1. Go to the park.
 - 2. Go to the library.
 - 3. Go to sleep.
 - 4. Play soccer.
- (2) 1. Her pencil case.
 - 2. Her smartphone.
 - 3. Her notebook.
 - 4. Her bag.
- (3) 1. Friday.
 - 2. Saturday.
 - 3. Sunday.
 - 4. Monday.
- (4) 1. 5.
 - 2. 15.
 - 3. 35.
 - 4. 50.

(5)

(6)

1. A CD player.

2. A book.

3. A watch.

4. A t-shirt.

1. She got up early.

3. She had a cold.

4. She didn't eat breakfast.

2. She's tired.

(7)	1. \$13.
	2. \$30.
	3. \$35.
	4. \$300.
(8)	1. Tennis club.
	2. Soccer club.
	3. Badminton club.
	4. Dance club.
(9)	1. Rose Street.
	2. High Street.
	3. Baker Street.
	4. Bond Street.
(10)	1. Lisa.
	2. Steven.
	3. James.
	4. Jane.

- 2 英文と質問を聞き、その答えとして最もふさわしいものを選び、番号で答えなさい。英文は2度繰り返されます。
- (1) 1. Eating fish and chips.
 - 2. Eating cheeseburgers.
 - 3. Eating spaghetti.
 - 4. Eating a meat pie.
- (2) 1. Next week.
 - 2. In two weeks.
 - 3. In three weeks.
 - 4. Next month.
- (3) 1. Wednesday.
 - 2. Thursday.
 - 3. Friday.
 - 4. Saturday.
- (4) 1. Comic books.
 - 2. Clothes.
 - 3. Snacks.
 - 4. A bag.
- (5) 1. She went to bed early.
 - 2. She went to the party.
 - 3. She went to the hospital.
 - 4. She went to the library.

- (6) 1. Monday.2. Thursday.3. Friday.4. Wednesday.
- (7) 1. In her room.2. At the front door.3. In the kitchen.

4. In the garden.

1. At the store.

- - 2. At the library.
 - 3. At the restaurant.
 - 4. At home.
- (9) 1. A doll.

(8)

- 2. A t-shirt.
- 3. A blanket.
- 4. A scarf.
- (10) 1. Potato salad.
 - 2. Fried chicken.
 - 3. Drinks.
 - 4. Cookies.

筆記問題

3	」 次の(1)~(1	0)までの()に入れるのに	最も適切なものを 1 つ選び
	番号で答えた	こさい。		
(1)	My father usu	ually () to	o office by bike.	
	1. go	2. goes	3. visit	4. visits
(2)	() afrai	d. You can do it	- J•	
	1. Do	2. Don't be	3. Not	4. Be
(3)	Aya () o	come to school	last Friday.	
	1. don't	2. doesn't	3. didn't	4. can't
(4)	I'm going () a cake for	my mother's b	irthday.
	1. make	2. makes	3. making	4. to make
(5)	There () a cat under th	he bed.	
	1. is	2. are	3. am	4. were
(6)	My sister () to get up	early tomorrow	morning.
	1. have	2. has	3. had	4. must
(7)	Bob likes to () basketl	oall with his fri	ends.
	1. play	2. plays	3. playing	4. played
(8)	Ms. Green is	twenty-three. S	She's () tl	han my sister.
	1. young		2. youngest	
	3. the younge	st	4. younger	

(9) Joe () her a picture of his family.

1. looked 2. saw 3. showed 4. watched

(10) He began drawing () he was only two.

1. because 2. if 3. or 4. when

4)次の(1)~(5)までの会話について()に入れるのに最も適切なものを
	1つ選び、番号で答えなさい。	
(1)	A: We're going to have a party at Ton B: Yes, I'll bring some dessert.	n's house tonight. ()
	1. Are you having a party?3. What dessert do you like?	2. Would you like to come?4. When do you come?
(2)	A: I have a bad headache. B: ()	
	 I went to see the dentist today. I'll answer the question. 	2. That's too bad.4. You are always kind.
(3)	A: Ms. Thomson, () B: Of course. Come to my desk.	
	1. where are you from?3. could you come to my desk?	2. what do you do?4. can I ask you a question?
(4)	A: Will Greg come to the office today's B: () Why don't we ask Lis	
	 I'm not sure. I'm sorry, I can't. 	2. Yes, I will.4. No problem.
(5)	A: () B: Yes. Go straight and turn right at	the third corner.
	1. Why do you like the library?3. Is there a library near here?	2. When do you go to the library?4. Is this library card yours?

5] 次の(1)~(5	5)までの日本文	この意味をあられ	oすように①から⑤までを並
	べ替えて下絲	部の中に入れた	なさい。そして、	2番目と4番目に来る最も
	適切な組み合	わせを1つ選び	び、番号で答えた	なさい。ただし、文頭に来る
	語も小文字に	してあります。		
(1)	私はまず宿題を	と終わらせたい。	です。	
	(① I ② finis	sh ③ to ④ m	y homework ⑤	want) first.
	2番目		first.	
	1. ⑤-②	2. 2-4	3. ③-①	4. ③-④
(2)	中国語は英語よ	こり難しいですが	۶, ر	
	(① difficult	② than ③ Ch	ninese 4 is 5	more) English?
	2番目		Englis	sh?
	1. 2-3	2. ⑤-②	3. ③-①	4. ①-②
(0)	(h) 171 o d o o	4-4	, ,,	
(3)	彼は私の家の前	川で待っていま	した。	
	He was (① r	ne 2 waiting	③ in front of ④	1 my 5 for) house.
	He was	2番目	4番目	house.
	1. ⑤-③	2. ③-⑤	3. 4-2	4. ①-⑤

(4)	この手紙は私の父によって書かれました。
	(① letter ② was ③ this ④ by ⑤ written) my father.
	1. ①-④ 2. ①-⑤ 3. ②-① 4. ②-⑤
(5)	このバッグは日本製ではありません。
	(① in ② made ③ this bag ④ was ⑤ not) Japan.
	<u>2番目</u> <u>4番目</u> Japan.
	1. ①-② 2. ②-⑤ 3. ③-⑤ 4. ④-②

6 次のポスターに関して(1)~(2)までの質問に対する答えとして最も適切なものを1つ選び、番号で答えなさい。

Spring Community Fun Fair

Date: Saturday April 21st

Time: 10am to 8pm

Location: Centennial Park

Entrance Fee:

Adults \$10

Children \$2.50

Join us for a fun day out at Centennial Park.

This event is open to everyone for all ages. Children can enjoy visiting the animal area. Adults can win prizes at the games area. Food shops will be run by the volunteer club from Newtown High School. From 7pm, there will be a concert at the main stage.

- (1) How much is the adult entrance fee?
 - 1. \$2.50.
 - 2. \$8.
 - 3. \$10.
 - 4. \$21.
- (2) Where is the concert?
 - 1. The main stage.
 - 2. The food shops.
 - 3. The animal area.
 - 4. The games area.

7 次のEメールの内容に関して(1)~(3)までの質問に対する答えとして 最も適切なものを1つ選び、番号で答えなさい。

From: Sophie Mathieu To: Damian Smith Date: 9th August

Subject: Book Club Meeting

Hi Damian,

I hope you're doing well. Our book club's next meeting is on the 20th. Do you remember the date? We're going to be talking about 'The Lightning Clock' by Rick Richard.

Because I chose the meeting place last time, it is your turn to choose a place. Are there any quiet places or cafes in your area? We want to share our ideas on the book. If you decide a place, please tell me.

Looking forward to hearing from you! Sophie

> From: Damian Smith To: Sophie Mathieu Date: 10th August

Subject: Re: Book Club Meeting

Hi Sophie,

Thanks for telling me the date of the next meeting. I'm excited for book club and I can't wait! I found the place for our next meeting.

There's a bookstore, Book Central, next to Riverview Train Station. It is easy to get to. The bookstore also sells yummy coffee and cakes. The reading room has a few sofas and a large coffee table. I called and made a reservation for the reading room at 3 pm. I hope this works for everyone.

See you there,

Damian

- (1) When is the next book club meeting?
 - 1. August 3rd.
 - 2. August 9th.
 - 3. August 10th.
 - 4. August 20th.
- (2) What book will the book club talk about?
 - 1. 'The Lightning Clock' by Rick Richard.
 - 2. 'The Good doctors' by Tom Baker.
 - 3. 'Princess Moon' by Catherine Pop.
 - 4. 'Forest Adventure' by Bob Green.
- (3) What is next to Book Central?
 - 1. The park.
 - 2. The train station.
 - 3. The shopping mall.
 - 4. The bus stop.

8 次の英文の内容に関して(1)~(5)までの質問に対する答えとして最も 適切なものを1つ選び、番号で答えなさい。*には[注]があります。

Betty's Adventure

In a town, there was a house on top of the mountain. People in the town didn't go to the house because of the *strange sounds from it. One summer, Betty arrived for a vacation. She wanted to know about the strange sounds. Her grandfather gave her a map of the house.

As Betty got closer to the house, there was a strange sound. But it was different from the strong *wind. She said, "What is this sound?" She went inside the house.

Inside the house, Betty found that there was a room next to the bed. She looked at the map to open the door. After moving the bed, the door opened, and she saw a dog *howling.

Not long after that, Betty met the owner of the house, Mr. Johnson. He said to her, "The dog's name is 'Spot' and I usually take care of the house."

Mr. Johnson said to Betty, "Spot likes to *play tricks on the neighbors by howling like the strong wind." She said, "Ah, that was the sound!" She heard it near the house. She couldn't wait to tell her grandfather about her adventure.

〔注〕 strange: 奇妙な wind:風 howl:ほえる

play tricks: いたずらをする

- (1) Where was the house?
 - 1. Along the river.
 - 2. Near the town.
 - 3. By the bridge.
 - 4. On top of the mountain.
- (2) Why was the house scary?
 - 1. It was far away from the town.
 - 2. There was a very strong wind.
 - 3. Dangerous animals lived there.
 - 4. It had a strange sound.
- (3) Who took care of the house?
 - 1. Betty's dad.
 - 2. Betty's grandfather.
 - 3. Mr. Johnson.
 - 4. Mrs. Johnson.
- (4) Which dog likes to play tricks on the neighbors?
 - 1. Dot.
 - 2. Spot.
 - 3. Splash.
 - 4. Tom.
- (5) What was Betty going to do next?
 - 1. Play with Spot.
 - 2. Hear the sound again.
 - 3. Eat with Mr. Johnson.
 - 4. Tell her grandfather about her adventure.

令和6年度 貞静学園中学校入学試験問題(英語)

解答用紙

(解答は全てこの用紙に記入して下さい)

1	(1)	(2)	(3)	(4))	(5)	*
L'	(6)	(7)	(8)	(9))	10)	
	(4)	(0)	(0)		<u> </u>	(5)	*
2	(1)	(2)	(3)	(4)	.)	(5)	
	(6)	(7)	(8)	(9))	(10)	
		1					
	(1)	(2)	(3)	(4))	(5)	*
3	(6)	(7)	(8)	(9))	(10)	
							*
4	(1)	(2)	(3)	(4)	()	(5)	Ť
		1					
5	(1)	(2)	(3)	(4))	(5)	*
-							
6	(1)	(2)					*
		<u> </u>					
7	(1)	(2)	(3)				*
8	(1)	(2)	(3)	(4))	(5)	*

(注);	* 印に	は何も記ん	入しないて	下さい	١		
受験都	号			氏	名		

得	点	

令和6年度 貞静学園中学校入学試験問題(英語)

解答用紙

(解答は全てこの用紙に記入して下さい)

	(1)	1	(2)	3	(3)	3	(4)	4	(5)	4	*
1	(6)	2	(7)	2	(8)	3	(9)	2	(10)	2	
2	(1)	4	(2)	2	(3)	3	(4)	4	(5)	3	*
	(6)	1	(7)	1	(8)	1	(9)	3	(10)	3	
3	(1)	2	(2)	2	(3)	3	(4)	4	(5)	1	*
٥	(6)	2	(7)	1	(8)	4	(9)	3	(10)	4	
										·	
4	(1)	2	(2)	2	(3)	4	(4)	1	(5)	3	*
					•						
5	(1)	1	(2)	3	(3)	1	(4)	2	(5)	4	*
6	(1)	3	(2)	1							*
											<u> </u>
7	(1)	4	(2)	1	(3)	2					*
8	(1)	4	(2)	4	(3)	3	(4)	2	(5)	4	*

(注)	*印に	は何も記入しないで下さい	
受験	番号	氏	名

1	导	点	